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Upcoming Events 
 

Floral Friday -  

last Friday of each Month 

 
APRIL 

25  ANZAC Day 

 

MAY 
1  Feast of St Joseph 

 the Worker 

2  Labour Day 

6  Mother’s Day Mass 

6 Newsletter Due 

8  Mother’s Day 

10-12 NAPLAN 

19 Mothers & Daughters 

26 National Sorry Day 

30 Crowning of Mary 

 

Please Note:  All event 

dates or times may change 

Principal’s Message 

 

Dear Families, 

Welcome to Term 2.  I would like to thank Mr Hall and Mrs Jones who 

were in the role as Acting Principal while I was away.  During this time, I 

have heard amazing feedback in relation to the successful swimming car-

nival and meaningful Holy Week celebrations which highlighted the sig-

nificance of the Easter story in our culture as a Catholic School. 

 

Term 2 is starting with just as much rigour.  Our continuing focus is to 

strengthen our partnership with both campus communities and the wid-

er communities of Thursday and Hammond Island. 

 

We are very aware that at this stage of the school’s development, we are moving forward with 

creating a contemporary learning environment which supports the needs of our students, staff 

and families.  We are very proud of our school and the history and culture that it represents.  

It is imperative that we reflect on the past as we make decisions for the present students in our 

school.  Decision making can be quite difficult at times, even challenging.  It is our goal to make 

decisions that are sustainable, representing the identity of our school into the future, through 

the changing times of families, staff and leaders. 

 

In order to achieve success criteria for our focus areas in an appropriate time frame with a high 

priority on community support and engagement throughout the process, we would like to in-

vite all parents to nominate for a working party that represents an area of interest that you are 

passionate about and would like to be actively involved in the decision making process from 

ground level. 

 

I would like to acknowledge the terrific role that the Parents and Friends Executive Committee 

have played in the last 12 months as well as the parents and friends that attend the meetings on 

a regular occurrence, providing support and feedback. 

 

However we are also very aware that processes that assist in sustainable and purposeful change 

take time.  For this reason we would like to set up the following working parties that will be 

established to complete their task over the next three terms.  Some of these tasks may take 

less time which will allow us to continue to move forward in our school effectiveness plan. 

The first round of working parties will be: 

 Homework Policy 

 School Uniform 

 Tuckshop 

 Positive Behaviour Policy 

 Community and Cultural Awareness and Development – Our Lady of the Sacred Heart School 

 

Dependant on the members, these working parties may meet during the school day, afternoon 

or evenings.  The culture of the working party will be established by the members of the group. 

Previous work completed in the area, research, case studies, personal thought, experience, 

knowledge and collaborative feedback will assist all focus areas to make decisions that place our 

children at the centre most point. 
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Principal’s Message continued 

 

Each group will be an advisory group to the school leadership team and work collaboratively with community elders and community 

representatives, staff groups and student groups who are working on the same focus. 

If you would like to be actively involved in one of these areas, please nominate your chosen area and complete the form and return 

to the office.   

 

Our aim is to make decisions that highlight our history, culture, reflect the present and lead us into providing a high quality Catholic 

learning environment for future generations of children and families of the Torres Strait Island Communities. 

I would also like to seek your feedback on a proposal that we have for modifying the play areas for the senior students in Years 3-6. 

 

A summary of the current situation: 

 

Students in Year 3 – 6 are playing down on the bottom level after eating at the tuckshop area. 

 

Handball has become a popular game with the senior students. 

 

Students have to walk from the bottom area unattended to go to the toilet during play time and often stay up in this area. 

 

Feedback from some year levels is that they would prefer to play in the top area, especially Year 3 students. 
 

Some senior students go to the library at lunch time. 

 

Other groups that occur at lunch time for senior students on the upper level are choir, chess, drama, math’s club and guitar lessons. 

 

There is no access to any water on the bottom level.   

 

Children have access to a grassed area and a concrete area.   

 

Trees provide shade to the students in parts of the lower area.   

 

Children walk down three flights of stairs to get to and from the area.  

 

The school bell is not heard from the bottom area and one teacher is on duty. 

 

Immediate first aid is difficult to respond to in a timely manner. 

 

The Diocese of Cairns are also planning building works and improvement of the Sacred Heart Mission Hall which will hopefully take 

place in Term 2. 

 

We would like to propose that the following change is trialled, based on your feedback and support for Term 2: 

 All students in Year 3-6 remain on the top level of the school during play time. 

 Senior students are able to access toilets, water (new chiller fountains have been ordered and await delivery and installation) 

the library and a variety of extra curricula groups offered during the week. 

 Students are able to access staff and first aid treatment in a quicker manner when necessary. 

 Students who are not part of the extra curricula groups will play in the front covered area where effective supervision will be 

more easily achieved in a smaller space. 

 Students will be able to play handball on painted 6 and 4 square courts that will be painted in the covered area. 

 Students who choose to sit around and talk to friends are able to do this. 

 Students will be able to return to their classrooms in a more orderly manner under greater supervision and with increased 

access to adult supervision due to not walking up and down three flights of stairs. 

 During wet and hot weather, students will continue to be able to access their normal play routine in the senior year levels 

with minimal impact. 

 We believe that this will be beneficial in achieving greater harmony amongst the students of our school. 

 

We would like to seek your feedback on trialling this for Term 2 and will also seek feedback from our student community. 

 

The senior students will not be playing with the younger children during these times, however the Year 3 students may be provided 

with the option. 

 

Please feel free to identify your preference and provide a comment if you would like on the form provided and return to the office by 

the end of next week. 
 

Take care and I look forward to working in partnership with our school community and Torres Strait Community to continue to 

provide a school that meets the needs of our students and families. 

 

Mrs Sharon County 

Principal 
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Veronica Sandall is the Our Lady of the Sacred 

Heart School Counsellor and is available for 

contact via email or through the school office. 

 

Her email address is:   

vsandall@cns.catholic.edu.au 

 
She visits this school every three weeks and her 

next visit is Week 3. 

School Counsellor Visits 

Public Holidays in Term 2 

 

Monday 25 April - ANZAC Day 

Monday 2 May - Labour Day 

Friday 3 June - Mabo Day 

APRE News 
 

As we sit down and look at the term ahead I can’t believe how much we have 

going on.  Please ensure you are checking the notice board outside the office, 

checking the calendar and also reading the newsletter to keep up to date with 

everything.  

 

On Monday the 25th of April students are invited to join the school 

leaders and staff in the ANZAC parade. We will assemble at 8.45am 

and will be leaving from the Post Office at 9am and finishing at 

ANZAC Park.  It would be great to see as many students and families there as 

possible.  

 

Friday May the 6th we will be having a Mother’s Day Liturgy over on Hammond Island.  All parents from TI 

are welcome and just need to RSVP by April the 29th using the form below so we can organise appropriate 

transport.  If there are any mums, grandma’s Aka’s, Aunties, or big sisters that are able to attend and would 

be happy to be part of the liturgy please see me.  It is always fantastic when we can have our families in-

volved in the Mass and it is great for the students as well.  There will be light refreshments on Hammond 

after the liturgy for all of our visitors to share before we head back on the Ferry at 11:30am.  

 

A note went home last week about the 2016 Sacramental Program.  If you did not receive this letter please 

see Patty at the front desk to get another copy.  Preparation for the Sacraments will begin in June when 

Fr Saju returns from his holidays and will conclude with the Confirmation and Holy Communion 

celebrations at the end of July.  

 

We are having a whole school focus on students learning our school prayer this may be a prayer you would 

like to use at home.  We will be celebrating our Feast Day on Thursday June the 2nd.  
 

School Prayer 

Loving God, you show us in Jesus your Son, 

how to live, love and respect. 

At Our Lady of the Sacred Heart school  

we pray that each of us can be ‘All For Jesus’.  

Help our school to be a place that welcomes everyone, 

encourages us to be the best we can;  

and bring us closer to you in everything we say and do.   

We make this pray in Jesus Name.  

Amen. 
 

Mrs Kendall Jones 

APRE 
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Year 5 & 6 News - Week 2 
Welcome back to term 2, and what a busy term it looks like being. English and particularly 
writing will be a major focus this term and we have a couple of projects on the boil. First 
off, we will be writing a fishing guide to the Torres Strait. With any luck, this might even get 
published in a fishing magazine, so keep your fingers crossed for us please. In class, we 
will be looking to improve the structure of our writing, with a particular emphasis on cor-
rectly formed paragraphs. 

 
Overall, our theme for this term is “Everything Matters”. Not 
surprisingly, in science we will be learning about matter and 
the water cycle. Also, the students will learn how to design, 
conduct and report on a scientific investigation. 
 
In Maths, the first half of the term will be algebra, while the 
rest of the term will concentrate on fractions, decimals and percentages. 
 

In Religion, Mary is our focus this term. We have already spoken about the courageous decision Mary made 
when she agreed to be the mother of Jesus, and we look forward to finding out more about her life and 
times. 
 
In History, the spotlight turns to colonial Australia. We will investigate the gold rush and how it changed 
Australia. We will also be researching bushrangers, which should be interesting. 
 
In technology, we will be coding this term. The students will get to learn some simple programming language and if 
time and circumstances permit, we may even attempt to build a simple website. 
 
Our year 5 class have NAPLAN this term. In order to help our students prepare for this, we will be doing some practice 
questions (particularly in maths). This will not be a major focus for us, but I still would like our students to have the best 
chance of demonstrating their knowledge and skills. 
 
For our year six students, we have been invited to participate in the Tagai Innovation Challenge. We can enter a team 
of four students and application forms have already gone home with those students who have expressed interest. It 
sounds like a lot of fun so stay tuned. 
 
Robot visitors 
 
In the last week of last term, we were lucky enough to receive a visit from a collection of 
robots. The children had a great time interacting with their new digital friends, learning how 
to code and interact with them. As you can see by the pictures, a great time was had by all. 
A huge thank you goes out to the library for arranging our visitors and to Sandy the robot 
and her team for coming to us when we weren’t able to make it down to the library due to 
the wet and windy weather. 
 
Thank you 
Mr David Magner 
Year 5 & 6 Teacher 
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Year 4 Newsletter Notes-Wk 2 Term 2 2016 

Well we are already zooming through the second week of term 2 for the 

year and as usual school is a happening place.  

 
THANK YOU to all the parents who came in for a chance to meet me in 

parent interviews. If you missed your interview time or would like to make 

one please send in a note in your child’s diary, ring the school office or 

write to the email address below. I am available to any parents who wish to 

meet and understand it is difficult with little ones and work - however it is 

so important for your year four child to touch base with their teacher. 

 

 

 
Welcome MISS WARIBA SERIAT our pre-service teacher this week from JCU 

who is working with us in year 4. She has brought us stories from Badu Island and 

we hope she has learnt a lot in our class. 

 

 

 

This fortnight we have loved; 
 Having Mr Shankaran back from Fiji and all the stories and experiences he has shared with us. 

 The Swimming Carnival - a huge thanks to Mrs Kendall Jones for your great organisation.  
 Training and Cross Country. 

 Remembering ANZAC Day and the history of our ANZACS. 

 Learning about Resilience (SEL) and how to grow into more 

resilient young people. 

 Replying and checking for replies from our Bundaberg pen pals. 

 Staring up new topics in our units;  

  - SCIENCE/TECHNOLOGY - A Material World 

  - HISTORY - The First Australians 

 

Please contact us at the school/email below if you have any further queries, 

 

Mrs Helen Osborne & Mr Vimal Shankaran & Miss Tam 

Year 4 Team 

Term 2 1st Break Clubs 

 

Wednesday    Drama Club 

 

Thursday    Guitar Club 

 
Friday    Chess Club 

 

These clubs are available for Year 3 to 6 students. 
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Tuckshop News 

Part
y P

ies 

4 for $
5 

Every 
Friday Don’t forget to write your child’s 

Name, Class and 1st or 2nd 

Lunch Break on their 

order packet. 

Term 2 Daily Specials 

 

Monday   Ham & Salad Wrap/Roll 
   Chicken & Salad Wrap/

   Roll 

 
Tuesday  Hot Dogs with Grated 

   Carrot & Cheese 

 
Wednesday  Fried Rice with 

   Chicken Nuggets 

 

Thursday  Lasagne with Salad 

 

Friday   Hamburgers 

   Pizza 

   Party Pies 

Reminders from the Office 

Student Absences 

 
Please contact the office on 4069 2203 to 

report your child’s absence from school. 

 
You can also email the school secretary 

on secretary.ti@cns.catholic.edu.au or 

send a notification through the Skoolbag 

app. 

 

Please advise the school by 9.30am. 

School Fees 
 
Term 1 School Fees are now overdue. 
 
Please come to the office to pay unless you have already 
made other arrangements. 
 
EFTPOS facilities are available for easier payment of all 
monies due. 
 
Thank you 
 
Miss Patty Nakata 
OLSH School Secretary 

Sign-In Register 

 
When visiting the school during class time, ALL VISITORS including Family and 

Friends, must come into the office to sign-in and sign out when leaving. 

 
This is a safety requirement in case any emergency evacuations occur, all visitors can 

then be accounted for. 

Breaka or Moo 
Chocolate Milk 

250ml 

$2.50 
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Our Lady of the Sacred Heart School 

Welcomes All Mothers, Daughters, Akas, Aunties to our 

 

Mother & Daughter Night 
 

   Where:     OLSH School TI 

   When:   Thursday 19th May 

   Time:    5.45pm to 7pm 

 

A light meal will be provided 

 

Come along to the open classes 

and join in the fun and games. 

 

Contact the school office on 4069 2203 or email  

secretary.ti@cns.catholic.edu.au to confirm your attendance. 

Every Thursday first break in 

the year 4 room for students 

in year 3-6.  You will need 

your own guitar at this stage 

and later in the term we will 

have some school guitars to 

loan. 

GUITAR CLUB 

Thank you Mrs Kendall 
Jones for all your hard 
work and organisation 

before and during our fun 
swimming carnival 
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Hammond Students and Staff hosted a 

touching ANZAC Service on Thursday 

21st April at Hammond Campus. 

 

TSIRC Mayor, Fred Gela, and 

Councillors, Fraser Nai, Mario 
Sabatino, John Levi, Getano Lui, Rocky 

Stephen, Francis Pearson, Robbie  
Kaigey and Patrick Thaiday, took time 

out of their busy schedules to attend. 

 
Guest speaker Mr Marsat Ketchell told 

about his many years in the Australian 
Navy and how he got to travel the 

world. 

 

Thank you Mrs Davi, Hammond 
Support Staff and Parents for all the 

hard work you did to prepare for this 

event.  
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Term 1 

Week 8 Award Recipients 

 

Present in Photo: 

 
Victor, Sam, Tashaun, Zeb, 

Jaylia, Xavier, Sangan 

 

Absent:  Jakey 

Term 1 

Week 9 Award Recipients 

 

Present in Photo: 

 
Miss Martha, Emily, Zeb, 

Larni, Ellie, Jikidda, Mali, 

Amelya, Xavier, William 

CHOIRS 
 

JUNIOR CHOIR 
Yr1-3 Every Friday first break 
during playtime in the year four 
room. All welcome to come and 
join in with us. 

 

SENIOR CHOIR 

Every Tuesday at first break in 
the year 4 room. All year4/5/6 
who are interested in singing 
are welcome. 
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Year 2 & 3 News 
 
What a wonderful start to the term. It has been great to see everyone back after an adventurous break and ready 
to make Term Two another great term. 
We began Week One by celebrating the Term One Star Readers from our class. Congratulations to Lahni, Ahliyah, 
Dyshart and Rina for completing their reading cards. A special congratulations to Rina on being drawn out of the 
box and winning a book of her choice in the lucky book prize.  
All students have their regular reading cards for this term. Be sure to keep encouraging them to read each night 
and bring in their cards to get stamped each day so that they too can go into the draw for Term Two. 
Thank you to all of the parents who made an appointment for Parent-Teacher Interviews. It was great to touch 
base with so many of you. If you were unable to make the interviews last week and you would like to meet, please 
make contact and we can arrange an appointment.   
Week One also saw our school swimming sports day. I am so proud of all of the effort the students made to make 
the day as enjoyable as possible. Congratulations to Zeb, Dyshart, Lahni and Emily from our class who won age 
champion for their respective age groups. Also, a big thank you to all of the staff and parents who came along to 
support the day.  
We are all looking forward to another great day at the cross country at Hammond Island on Friday. 
In Week Two we welcomed Miss Elon to our class. Miss Elon is a 3rd year Bachelor of Education student from 
James Cook University in Cairns. Miss Elon will return to university in Cairns this weekend and she will re-join our 
class in July for three weeks. Miss Elon has been a wonderful addition to our class and we can’t wait for her to 
return later in the year.  
In our Literacy lessons we have been looking at the power of persuasion. What types of persuasion strategies are 
being used in your home? Are your children able to provide strong reasoning to convince you? 
Congratulations to Hunter and Benjamin who were our Students of the Week this week. They have both being 
demonstrating the attitudes of Persistence, Confidence, Getting Along and Emotional Resilience to start the term 
strong.  
Well done on a great two weeks, Grade 2/3. Keep up the great efforts.  
Emma 

Prep & Year 1 News 
Hi everyone, 
Welcome to term 2, and I hope everyone had a great break over the holidays. First of all I would 

like to welcome two new students into our class- Emily Dixon and Salome Warria. We are very 

happy to have you both join our class. I would also like to congratulate our award winners for 

this week- Eddie Stevens and Trent See Kee. Both students have been working really hard and 

showing positive learning behaviours in class- well done!  
Congratulations to everyone for the effort they put in at the swimming carnival last week- every-

one did an amazing job! We are also looking forward to a great day on Hammond Island this 

week for the cross country.  
This week In the prep/ 1 class we have been focussing on measurement and geometry, and the 

physical changes of substances when they are heated or cooled. We have also been focussing on 

‘long i’ sound words, and how to make meaning of sentences using full stops, exclamation marks 

and question marks. 

Miss Nadine and I are looking forward to a great term! 

Miss Sascha.  



Page 11 Term 2 Week 2 

WANTED 

Guitars 

Acoustic or Classical, full size or ¾ or ½ size. If you 

have one at home gathering dust and wish to make 

more space at home-why not donate it to Our Lady of 

the Sacred Heart students to put to good use. 

Congratulations to our 

Age Champions: 

5 Year Girls:  Jenna Dutton 

5 Year Boys:  Henry Foster 

6 Year Girls:  Ivanka Mills 

6 Year Boys:  Eddie Stevens 

7 Year Girls:  Fhistina Pearson Nona 

7 Year Boys:  Trent See Kee 

8 Year Girls:  Millahnia Carswell 

8 Year Boys:  Dyshart Morgan 

9 Year Girls:  Emily See Kee 

9 Year Boys:  Zeb McGuire 

10 Year Girls:  Jordayn Ketchell 

10 Year Boys:  Alex Lynch 

11 Year Girls:  Maggie Harrington 

11 Year Boys:  Ben Carswell 

12 Year Girls:  Amelya See Kee 

12 Year Boys:  Jack Lynch 

13 Year Girls:  Karla Mills 

13 Year Boys:  Max Harrington 

Sports News 
 
What a fantastic start to our term with 

the Swimming Carnival last week. I would 

like to thank all of the parents and families 

that came and support and a massive 

thank you to all of those that helped out 

during the day or with the pack up.  With-

out the support of our parents and friends 

these days could not run.  
Congratulation to Doyle who were our 

overall winners, it was a very close race 

right to the end.  

Kaiwalagal Junior Rugby League 

 

Sign on day 

 

Saturday 23rd April 
1pm 

Ken Brown Oval 
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Community Announcement 






